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Term 2– November 2017
Term 2
Welcome back to the new term. We have already been very busy with our class assembly and welcoming our student Miss Dunne into the classroom. Miss Dunne is in her 4th year of study at the University of Aberdeen. She will be with us in her first visit until Friday the 24th of November and she will return early next year for another 4 week block. Miss Dunne has certainly made a positive impression and we have learned and benefitted from her Irish dancing skills in PE. 
Thank you to all who attended our class assembly. The children performed admirably and of course the message of ‘respect’ is an important one. For those of you who ordered Christmas cards, mugs and labels, those orders should have come home. If not, please search school bags as all orders were given out. 
Well done to those pupils who were prepared to put themselves forward for positions of responsibility, both in the class and across the year group. I am sure those who were successful will perform their duties well. 
Literacy
In Literacy we have been using our grammar and punctuation work to support us in our writing tasks. We wrote Explanation Texts that started off by explaining how to ‘Have a fun Halloween’ and progressed to explaining ‘What makes a Superhero?’ We improved our knowledge of why and when we use a comma to aid us in these tasks. We have begun using story openers alongside visual and auditory stimulus to generate initial ideas for creative writing tasks. We aim to feature varied patterns of direct speech in our work and have been involved in discussion and exercises to determine what we already know and how we can improve our use of punctuation. Continuing from the success of using the work of author Brian Selznick as a class reader we have begun reading his children’s novel ‘Wonderstruck’. This has already generated much discussion and been used for activities such as character analysis and comprehension tasks. 
Maths

In maths we have been strengthening our understanding of the link between fractions, decimals and percentages. We have also been finding equivalent fractions and simplifying fractions. We have started to use a ‘working jotter’ to record working and thinking processes children are using, specifically in Problem Solving tasks but also in our general maths work. Currently we have been carrying out maths tasks relating to number and money. This works well alongside our topic (The World of Work) as we have been discussing and finding out about issues such as tax, credit and debit, hire purchase, bonuses and discounts. We will be using all four major operations in our work and of course use our prior knowledge of fractions, decimals and percentages to help us make calculations.
Topic  
Our topic this term is ‘The World of Work’. The class have already identified values, knowledge and skills that could aid them in different job roles. So far we have been involved in activities that required strong communication skills and teamwork. Pupils have also had to reflect on how they could have improved their performance and success of their tasks. We hope to invite in some local businesses and people from various sectors to meet with the children. If you, or any family friends, would be willing to come in to meet with the P6/7 and P7 classes to discuss your job and the skills needed for the work you do, we would very much appreciate it. Please write a note letting us know if and when you would be available. 

Timetable

The Class will have:
Drumming Monday Mrs. McIntosh

P.E. Tues, Fri led by Mr. Gray and Miss Dunne 
Library every 2nd Wednesday (odd wks. 1, 3 etc.) 
Music with I-Pads Wednesday Mr. Watt
Singing Thurs Mrs. Minto
Children should keep P.E kits in a drawstring bag in class during school days. Could I please highlight the importance of naming all of your children’s items of clothing.  I would also like to ask that if children cannot participate in practical activities, that a valid note is provided.
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Library

The class will visit the library every other Wednesday this term. Please ensure your child takes their library books back prior to their next visit if they wish to take out a new book. Library provides a great opportunity for the children to enjoy reading and have personal choice on what they read.  
Homework

Homework will be handed out on a Thursday and will be collected in on a Tuesday of the following week. Homework will consist of a language activity, a maths activity and another piece of work. All homework will be to consolidate what the children are learning in class and will provide the children with the opportunity to progress their skills in a range of subjects. Reading tasks will be done in class. Reading will be given out on the days set to your child’s group. We would appreciate if you could sign any homework and reading tasks as an acknowledgement that you have seen them.
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Dates for your diary:

· Scoping Jotters Home – Friday 1st December

· P6/7 Christmas Party – Monday 18th December

· Church Service – Friday 22nd December

· End of term 2 – Friday 22nd December 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. Please remember to make use of the homework diaries as another form of communication. 

Thank you for your support and cooperation. 

Mr Gordon Gray
